Claus Jackson received a long distance telephone message Wednesday evening from Miss Elizabeth Grinager, Intermediate teacher in public schools, stating that her mother was dead, and tendering her resignation as teacher. In the six months that Miss Grinager has been in Hannaford she has made a large circle of friends, and the sincere sympathy of the entire vicinity will be extended to her in this great bereavement. At a meeting of the Board of Education Thursday evening Miss Grinager's resignation was accepted and Miss Mabel Mills was elected to complete her unexpired term.